	[image: image1.wmf]
	Edenderry Primary School






	Principal:

Stephen Doyle M.Ed
	Fax  028 38391198




Princess Way


Tel.  028 38332816




Portadown

www.edenderry.org




BT63 5EP




23rd August 2021
Dear Parent
On Thursday 19th August schools received an email from the Department of Education regarding guidance on Covid 19 measures to be implemented during the school year 2021/22.  You may already be aware of the confusion this guidance has caused schools and outside bodies, such as unions supporting the work of staff in schools following several media reports.
The headline announcement dating back as early as the 8th July was that schools do not have to employ bubbling arrangements following the return of pupils in August/September.
However, when the Department of Education Guidance (19/8/21) is examined, whilst it states that use of bubbles may be discontinued the guidance states that “schools need to maintain a cautious and measured approach that still seeks to maximise the time where pupils are within a contained group of pupils.”

This, in essence, is advocating for primary schools the same approach as that used in 2020/21 when the terminology referred to bubbles.  This notion is confirmed in the details referring to various facets of school life discussed within the guidance as the advice given is similar, if not identical, to that supplied for 2020/21.  Therefore, the Restart Plan issued in June 2021 to all parents regarding the protocol for the return to school will be in place for the start of the new term on Thursday 26th August 2021 meaning that start/finish times, places of entry/exit, break arrangements etc. will be as given in the June letter from school.  
There are a number of minor changes to arrangements given in June. These are:
· All pupils are only required to have one “pencil case” rather than the two sets of pencils/pens described in the June letter.
· Pupils will be able to bring an additional school bag/sports bag for P.E. shoes.  Individual requirements will be detailed by year group teachers.

· All pupils from P3 to P7 should return to school wearing shirts and ties as opposed to polo shirts.  Yellow polo shirt will be required for P.E.

· Self-isolation following close contact with confirmed Covid 19 case.

The Department of Education have indicated that they are reviewing the arrangements for self-isolation periods so the length of self-isolation periods may change.  At the time of writing the exact details for new isolation periods and protocol surrounding self-isolation has not been released.  The new arrangements will be conveyed to parents on publication.  School Management will continue to review the Covid 19 infection rates over the coming weeks with the intention of making further adjustments to the protocols in place in school.
Flu Vaccinations

School nurse teams will be in school on Wednesday 24th November to deliver the annual flu vaccinations to all pupils.

Bank Holiday

Please note school is closed on Monday 30th August for Bank Holiday.

Minor Works Programme

Due to a number of extenuating circumstances the finish date for the refurbishment of the ASD LSC has been put back to mid/late September.  I would ask that all parents leaving/collecting pupils at the Primary 1 and Primary 2 entrance accompany their child/children to the door to meet the members of staff welcoming pupils.
Parking

We would ask that parents do not park vehicles in the lane up to the LSC Entrance door and staff carpark whilst dropping of/collecting pupils.

Yours faithfully

STEPHEN DOYLE

Principal
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